
From: Michael Aird  

Sent: Monday, 30 January 2017 11:11 AM 
To: PHILBEY, Alicia 

Cc: paulryan@bigpond.net.au; Stuart Maxwell; wendy.carr@twu.com.au; legal@twu.com.au; 
lorraine.biviano@twu.com.au; imacdonald@bic.asn.au; roushan.walsh@nat.awu.net.au; 

Kyle.scott@ablawyers.com.au; hughmc@artionsw.com.au; mdunne@huntnsw.com.au; 

Ruchi.Bhatt@aigroup.com.au; AMOD; Chambers - Hamberger SDP 
Subject: AM2016/32 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - Transport Industry Awards 

 
 
Dear Associate to Senior Deputy President Hamberger 
 
We refer to you seeking the CFMEU’s position in regard to admitting the TWU witness statements of 
Stutsel and Bell, per the subject matter above. 
 
We note the TWU’s difficulties in settling affidavits at this time of year, per their correspondence of 
13 January 2017. We note the CFMEU is aware of the peculiarities of the transport industry and the 
issues faced with preparing employee affidavits that are not limited to a range of logistics issues 
including the very long hours worked by transport workers. 
 
The CFMEU supports the admission of the TWU evidence.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
Michael Aird 
National Legal/Industrial Officer 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 
 


